The Asian Finance Review
Newsletter of the Asian Finance Association

No. 2
November 2006
Say Hello to Hong Kong for 2007

Yes, it’s official! The Asian Finance Association meeting for 2007 will be in Hong Kong. You can get details in the web sites: www.fma.org and others soon. Your dates for planning purposes is 4 to 7 July 2006 with the first day, as with the Auckland & Kuala Lumpur conferences, devoted to a doctoral symposium for selected PhD students. Also as before, we expect the USA headquartered, Financial Management Association to be an active supporter of both the doctoral sessions as well as the conference itself. Again, please watch the FMA website (as well as others to be announced), www.fma.org, for our specific call to papers. We will have our own website active again in due course once our Hong Kong host, the Chinese University of Hong Kong, finalise its local arrangements.
Two key notes will be delivered by a Nobel laureate and Franklin Allen. The usual keynote by the outgoing FMA president is by Jennifer Conrad. Our plan is to have 5 special papers by eminent scholars.
As with previous years, the call for papers will be circulated personally by email to our members and more generally via the professional notices section of the Financial Economics Network (FEN). Submission, review, etc will be web-based. 

You can expect that a mid February submission should result in an answer before the end of April.
Information on Hong Kong
If you haven’t been to Hong Kong yet, this is your opportunity. It is an exciting city and one with a feeling not unlike New York. There is lots of history, culture, theme parks and sporting venues as well as things financial to see.

Your first stop for planning purposes should probably be the Hong Kong Tourist Association. They have some excellent publications and even organise specialised tours. You can find more details at:

http://www.discoverhongkong.com
Other good sources of tourist information include:
The Economist

http://www.economist.com/cities/citiesmain.cfm?city_id=HK

New York Times

http://travel2.nytimes.com/top/features/travel/destinations/asia/china/hongkong/guide.html

Lonely Planet:

http://www.lonelyplanet.com/worldguide/destinations/asia/china/hong-kong/

Time Out:

http://www.timeout.com/travel/hongkong

Fodor’s

http://www.fodors.com

Frommer’s

http://www/frommers.com
New AFA President & Board
The Asian Finance Association board of directors is elected by its members and these directors inturn elect the AFA’s officers. At the top, our president (Prof Takao Kobayashi of Tokyo University) holds a term of office for only two years and then must step down. They then continue on the board for an additional two years as an ex-officio member.  Professor Mohamed Ariff (Monash University) has served the association well over the last two years, but we will be equally well represented by our new president, Professor Takao Kobayashi (University of Tokyo) for the next two.
Takao is a Professor of Economics and Finance at the University of Tokyo where he teaches and researches in the areas of investments and capital markets, derivatives, corporate finance and risk management. He has had a long involvement with the AFA in the past and it is wonderful that he agreed to undertake this important role.

The other officers for the next two years include: Edward Chow (Vice President – Programs), Michael Skully (Vice President – Membership), Mark Bremer (First Secretary), Shamsher Mohamad (Second Secretary), and Richard Chung (Treasurer). 
The new board of directors include: Mark Bremer (Japan), Kalok Chan (Hong Kong), Rosita Chang (USA), Edward Chow (Taiwan), Richard Chung (Hong Kong), David Ding (Singapore), ), Alludeen Hameed (Singapore), Takato Hiraki (Japan), Pongsak Hoontrakul (Thailand), Janice How (New Zealand), Takao Kobayashi (Japan), Keichi Kuboton (Japan), Shamsher Mohamed (Malaysia), Annuar Md Nassir (Malaysia), Lawrence Rose (New Zealand), Michael Skully (Australia), Terry Walter (Australia), Xinzhong Xu (China), Marin Young (New Zealand), and Hua Zhang (China).  Additional director from both China and India will be announced later. In addition, Mohamed Ariff (past present), Bruce Grundy (editor – International Review of Finance) and S. Ghon Rhee (editor – Pacific-Basin Finance Journal) are also ex officio members.
The election process itself was coordinated by the Chair of the Election Committee, Frank Finn.
The AFA Auckland Meeting
For those of you who had the chance to attend, I am sure you will agree that our hosts in New Zealand, Massey University, did an excellent job in organising a most enjoyable conference. Particular thanks must go to the meeting’s co-chairs, Martin Young and Larry Rose, both finance professors at Massey.
As with past meetings, the submitted papers had to be approved by two blind referees before being accepted to the conference. For the Auckland meeting, we received 350 submissions of which 205 made the final program.
The doctoral program on 9 July was a success and the support of the Financial Management Association is greatly appreciated. 18 students had the opportunity to present their work and discuss them with a range of senior, “brand name” researchers.

Also as in previous years a number of sponsors kindly donated special prizes under a variety of categories for best papers. For AFA 2006, these include:

University of Rhode Island best paper awards (sponsored by the URI’s Pacific Basin Capital Market Research Center and selected by the Pacific Basin Finance Journal):

$US 1,000 "Are Bull and Bear Markets
Economically Important?" Jun Tu (Singapore Management University),

$US 750 "Intraday Information and Volatility Linkages in the FX Market" Sirimon Treepongkaruna (Australia National University) 

$US 750 "The Trino-binomial Tree Model: A Simple and Efficient Tree Model" Tian-Shyr Dail (National Chia-Tung University; Yuh-Dauh Lyuu (National Taiwan University); and Chih-Jui Shea (National Taiwan University).

International Review of Finance selected best paper awards:

$US 500 sponsored by the Institute of Finance Professionals New Zealand, "Ex-Dividend Day Behaviour in the Absence of Taxes and Price Discreteness" Khamis Al Yahyaee, (University of New South Wales); Toan Pham, (University of New South Wales); and Terry Walter (University of New South Wales).

$US 500 sponsored by the New Zealand Institute for the Study of Competition and Regulation, "Substitute Trading and the Effectiveness of Insider Trading Regulations" Hui Huang (Victoria University of Wellington)

$US 500 sponsored by Massey University, "Can Margin Traders Predict Future Stock Returns in Japan?" Takahide Hirose (Plaza Asset Management), Hideaki Kiyoshi Kato (Kobe University); and Marc Bremer (Nanzan University).

Universiti Utara Malaysia best paper awards selected by the International Journal of Finance. 

RM 1,500, "The Profitability and Persistence of Internet Sports Betting Arbitrage Strategies" Ben Marshall (Massey University) 

RM 1,500, "Behaviour of KLIBOR futures contracts and Impact of Financial Crisis: Malaysian Experience" Taufiq Hassan (University Putra Malaysia); Shamsher Mohamed (Universiti Putra Malaysia); Shakira Shabuddin (Clearing House MDEX), and Zainal Kidman (Universiti Putra Malaysia).

RM 1,500, "The Long Run "Forcing Variables" of New Zealand, Singapore and Malaysia" Che Ani-Mad (Universiti Utara Malaysia) and Merouane Lakehal-Ayat (Universiti Utara Malaysia) 

INCIEF (c/o Bank Negara Malaysia) best paper in Islamic Finance:

$US 1,000, "Financial Guarantee as Innovation Tool in Islamic Project Finance" Kabir Hassan (University of New Orleans) and Issouf Soumare (Laval University).

Other Conferences:

Please help us publicise other finance conferences being held within the region by emailing us the submission details. Those at hand at present include:

The Malaysian Finance Association will hold its 2007 meeting on 12 to 13 June outside of Kuala Lumpur at the Concorde Hotel, Shah Alam, Selangor. Abstracts should be submitted by 30 December, 2006 with the full paper by 31 January, 2007.  For further details, please see:
http://www.mafa.com.my/mfa0.htm

The Global Finance Association will hold its 2007 meeting in Melbourne, Australia on 1-4 April at the Crown Promenade Hotel. Papers should be submitted by 1 November, 2006. For more details, please see

http://www.gfc2007.org

The China International Conference in Finance for 2007 will be held on 9 to 12 July in Chengdu, China. Full papers should be submitted by 15 January 2007. For further details, please see:
http://www.ccfr.org.cn/cicf2007
Useful Websites:

Portal to Asian Internet Resources

http://digicoll.library,wisc.edu/PAIR/directory/economy.html

Well, that’s all for the moment. Please remember that the Asian Finance Review is your newsletter. Your input is both sought and appreciated.
Look forward to seeing you in Hong Kong.
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